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DIARY DATES 

 

            

OCTOBER  
Sunday 28th  Working Bee  

                       Foundation & Year 6  

Tues 30th  School Council Meeting  

Wed 31st Step up to School Session 2  

                

NOVEMBER  
Thurs 1st Disco / Art Show / Parent Social Gath-

ering  

Mon 5th Curriculum Day  

Tues 6th Cup Day Holiday  

Wed 7th Step Up to School Session 3  

Thurs 8th Incursion Foundation, Drama Toolbox  

Wed 14th Step up to School Session 4  

Thurs 15th Incursion Foundation ð 

                               Polliwog Puppets  

Wed 21st Music Soiree, 7 -8.30pm  

Tues 27th School Council  

 

DECEMBER  
Thurs 6th BGC Meeting, 7.30 Staffroom  

Fri 7th Grade 2 Excursion Task Works  

10th 11th 12th  Foundation Transition Morning  

Tues 11th  School Council  

Thurs 13th  Carols Night 7pm  

Mon 17 Grade 6 Graduation  

Wed 18th Reports to go home  

Thurs 19th Grade 6 Big Day Out Funfields  

Fri 21st  End of school year 1.30pm departure  
. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN:  
MONDAYS AFTER THE AFTERNOON  

ASSEMBLY & THURSDAYS 8.30 - 9.30am  
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Dear Parents/Guardians 

 

What a busy couple of weeks we have had at 

Wattle Park!  

 

The school concert ñBack to the Moviesò held last 

Thursday at the George Wood Performing Arts 

Centre was a real success. I have been 

overwhelmed by the positive feedback I have 

received from those who attended, some even 

saying ñthe best concert yet!ò The students 

performed so beautifully. As well as our brilliant 

specialist teachers, the classroom teachers and 

support staff also put in a lot of effort, organising 

costumes, helping with rehearsals and supervising 

on the night. As I mentioned in my introduction at 

the concert, the live band makes the performance 

even more special. It was amazing to watch Mrs 

CL and Susan Wright working with the band 

during rehearsals, both really showing their musical 

expertise to collaborate with the band, changing 

arrangements and adjusting the music to suit the 

studentôs performances. A big congratulations to all 

involved, it made me feel so proud to be part of the 

Wattle Park community. 

 

Last week, a group of year 6 students attended the 

Burwood Youth Forum at Parliament House in the 

city. Hereôs what the students had to say about the 

experience. 

 



ñThe whole point of the forum was for the state government to hear what local school children thought of 

our state. Most of us asked great questions and got answers from the Minister of Youth Affairs, The Hon. 

Ryan Smith. He talked to us about how relevant education is to our individual lives. Once the discussion 

was finished we had some refreshments and received a book called ñThe Youth Statementò and it had 

information about how the government wished to involve the young people of Victoria. After that, we had 

a tour of Parliament which is a historic building with cool ceilings. We went to ñThe Dungeonò which is 

where some of the Ministers work. We all loved the experience and learned a lot about issues relevant to 

young people in our state. By Georgia, Thomas, Patrick, Matthew and Angeloò 

 

Another highlight this week has been skyping with Gayle Cope, Amanda Dwyer (3D teacher) and Anna 

Saaksjarvi (5S teacher) who are on a cultural exchange trip to China. It was fantastic to have the 

technology including ipads and the interactive whiteboard to set up a video call and be able to project the 

image for all to see. The students in 3D and 5S were thrilled to be able to see their teachers, hear all about 

their adventures and ask lots of fantastic questions about life in China. What an authentic and powerful 

learning experience.  

 

Our ñTeam 2013ò Foundation students had their first ñStep up to Schoolò session this week. There were 

the usual nerves for all involved but all students enjoyed visiting the library, doing PE activities and 

working in the Foundation learning space. The Foundation teachers and Specialist staff contribute to our 

comprehensive transition program for our new students which includes the Step Up to School visits, 

working closely with Kindergartens, parent information nights and school tours. During our school 

review, our Foundation transition program was particularly highlighted as outstanding practice in our 

school, to ensure that all new members of our school community are well informed and ready to start 

school with confidence next year. When you see the new Foundation students, it is a great reminder of 

how much our 2012 Foundation students have developed and grown over the year.  

 

The current Foundation students are also very excited about their Teddy Bear Picnic and Teddy Bear 

Maths night this week. I enjoyed visiting the classrooms Thursday morning to share in the studentsô 

enthusiasm as they created profiles of their beloved teddies. I found out that teddies enjoy running, doing 

cartwheels, eating and giving cuddles and some arenôt too keen on mud!! Such a lovely learning task that 

connects with each individual student. 

 

A final thank you to all staff and community members for your support while I have been the Acting 

Principal over the past few weeks.  

 

Yours in education 

 

Megan Ganter 

Acting Principal 

                     

  
 

 

 

  

  

  

  



$ÅÁÒ 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓƗ 
 
) ÁÍ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ÓÉÔÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ Á -ÁÎÄÁÒÉÎ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÓÉÓÔÅÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ -ÉÎÇÄÅ 0ÒÉÍÁƜ
ÒÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÎ *ÉÁÎÇÓÕ 0ÒÏÖÉÎÃÅ ÉÎ #ÈÉÎÁƚ 
 
-ÉÎÇÄÅ 0ÒÉÍÁÒÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÈÁÓ ÁÐÐÒÏØÉÍÁÔÅÌÙ ʧʣʣʣ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÁÖÅÒÁÇÅ ÃÌÁÓÓ 
ÓÉÚÅ ÂÅÉÎÇ ʩʣ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓƚ 
 
-ÒÓ $×ÙÅÒƗ !ÎÎÁ ÁÎÄ ) ÁÒÅ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÔÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÁÓ ÒÏÃË ÓÔÁÒÓƞ 6ÅÒÙ ÆÅ× ʎ7ÅÓÔÅÒÎÅÒÓʎ 
ÍÁËÅ ÉÔ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ #ÈÉÎÁ ÓÏ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÍÕÃÈ Á ÎÏÖÅÌÔÙƚ 3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÒÕÓÈ 
ÕÐ ÔÏ ÕÓ ÏÆ Á ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ×ÁÎÔÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÁÕÔÏÇÒÁÐÈÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÓÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
%ÎÇÌÉÓÈ ÓËÉÌÌÓƚ 
 
4ÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓƗ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÁÎÄ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ ÁÒÅ ÓÏ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÖÅÒÙ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙƚ 4ÈÅÒÅ 
ÁÒÅ Á ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ×ÈÏ ×Å ÒÅÌÙ ÏÎ ÁÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÐÒÅÔÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ 
ÕÓ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÃÕÌÔÕÒÅƚ 
 
4ÈÉÓ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ -ÒÓ $×ÙÅÒƗ !ÎÎÁ ÁÎÄ ) ÔÏÏË ÁÎ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈ ÌÅÓÓÏÎ ×ÈÅÒÅ ×Å ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ 
ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁÎ ÁÎÉÍÁÌÓ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙƚ 
 
!Ô ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÃÌÕÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÓÓÏÎ ×Å ÄÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÅÄ ÓÍÁÌÌ ÔÏÙ ËÏÁÌÁÓƗ 7ÁÔÔÌÅ 0ÁÒË 
ËÅÙ ÒÉÎÇÓ ÁÎÄ 3ÃÁÒÅÃÒÏ× ÂÁÄÇÅÓ ÁÓ ÇÉÆÔÓƚ 4ÈÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÍÏÓÔ 
ÉÍÐÒÅÓÓÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÓËÅÄ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÓÅÎÄ ÏÖÅÒ ÍÏÒÅƗ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÔÈÅ ËÏÁÌÁÓƚ 
 
4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÓÏ ÍÕÃÈ ) ÃÏÕÌÄ ÔÅÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÂÕÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÓ ÓÈÏÒÔƚ 7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÌÏÔÓ ÏÆ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓ 
ÔÏ ÔÅÌÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÏÕÒ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÓ ÂÕÔ ÙÏÕʎÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ×ÁÉÔ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÔÕÒÎƚ (Ï×Ɯ
ÅÖÅÒ ÏÎÅ ÑÕÉÃË ÓÎÉÐÐÅÔƗ ×ÈÅÎ ÉÎ #ÈÉÎÁ ÂÅ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ×ÈÅÎ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÈÁÉÒÄÒÅÓÓÅÒÓƞ 
 
7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÍÕÃÈ ÍÉÓÓÅÄ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌƚ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÓÏ ÅØÃÉÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÃÁÔÃÈ ÕÐ ×ÉÔÈ -ÒÓ 
$×ÙÅÒʎÓ ÁÎÄ !ÎÎÁ ʎÓ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÖÉÁ 3ËÙÐÅ ÏÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙƚ 
 
) ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ËÅÅÐÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÅÒÍÉÔÔÅÎÔ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ×ÉÔÈ -ÅÇÁÎ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÁÂÒÏÁÄƚ ) ×ÏÕÌÄ 
ÖÅÒÙ ÍÕÃÈ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÃÈÁÒÇÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÉÎ 
ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÉÎÇ ÈÅÒ ÉÎ ×ÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÉÎÇ ÒÏÌÅƚ  
 
,ÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÏÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙƚ 
 
:ÁÉÊÉÁÎ 
 
'ÁÙÌÅ 
0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ 



2013 Student Enrolments and Exits  

 
We are well underway in planning for facilities and staffing for 2013. All planning is 

based on our student enrolment and exit numbers and we urge parents to complete an en-

rolment or exit form (see below) as soon as possible. Enrolment forms can be obtained 

from our website or from the office.  
 

Exit Intentions for 2013  

 
I wish to advise that my child/children as listed below, will not be returning to WPPS in 2013.  

Name: __________________________________________________________________  

 

Current Home Group ___________________ Year level: ________________  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________  

 

Current Home Group: ____________________ Year level: _______________  

 

Signed: _________________________________  

 

Date: ___________________________  

 

Reason: We would very much appreciate your comments/feedback to assist with future planning.  
  

Moving house:  

 

 Family moving suburb/interstate/overseas  

 

 Transferring to independent school, please advise which school to assist with transfer  

arrangements  

 

 School does not adequately cater to the needs of my child/children  

 

 Other  

 

I am happy for a member of the school community to make contact with me: Yes No  

 

RETURN TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE ASAP  



From the Uniform Shop êê. 

 

Summer Uniform Orders were due today.  Please send your completed order with pay-

ment to the office no later than Monday (to ensure delivery before end of term). 

 

Any queries, please call 9889 9759 

 

Many thanks 

 

Michelle 

 

 
 

 

A huge thanks to the following parents who volunteered to help out at the Safeway Middle 

Camberwell Community BBQ on Saturday 20th October: 

 

Preshan Bibile  

Kate Delbridge  

Nigel Gladman  

Tim Humphries  

Andy Macdonald  

Scott Meneilly  

Belinda Miller  

Theo Poulis  

Jol Sinclair  

Shane Von Bergheim  

Rich Wilson  

Michael Witt  

 

Also a big thanks to all of the WPPS families who came and purchased a sausage on the day! 

 

 

 

 

 
A Kitchen Request 
 

 
Donations of lemons or limes for the students to make preserved lemons 
and lemon curd  would be most appreciated. 

 
We also need jars similar size to the El Paso taco sauce size about 250-
300gms or any other smaller jars about 150-200gms, preferably with their 
lids.  Can all donations please come to the office.   
 
Many thanks 

 
   Nadia 



Art Show   

Come and be inspired by your childôs/childrenôs art work in 

the main building corridor and Art Room, between 3.30-

7pm on Thursday, 1st November.    

All welcome, bring your family and friends. 

Paul Frost 

Art Teacher 

 

MUSIC NEWS 
 

Thank you to everyone who was involved in our School Concert last Thursday night.  A 

whole school concert is a huge undertaking and made all the more successful when there are 

all hands on deck. 

 

We hope you enjoyed the range of entertainment. 

 

Well done to all the children, who performed brilliantly and looked amazing in their array of 

costumes. 
 

There are still a couple of Music events to come. 
 

SOIREE ï Wednesday 21st November 7.00 pm in the Music Room. This is an opportunity 

for small group ensembles and individuals to perform.   
 

CAROLS NIGHT ï Thursday 13th December 7.00 pm on the lower oval.  All grade levels 

perform one Christmas song and a communal Carol. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at the above events. 

 

Thank you. 

Lorelle C-L 
 

Notices gone home this weeké.. 

Ý Grade 6 and Foundation Working Bee Sunday 28th Oct 9.30-11.20am 

Ý PFA Kids Disco / Social Gathering / Art Show Thursday 1st Nov 

Ý CPCA Flyer  

Ý Burwood Village Halloween Flyer 

Ý Tea Towel Order Form Reminder 

 

 

 

Reminder:  Mark your diaries  

Curriculum Day  Monday 5th November   Students not required at School  

Cup Day Holiday  Tuesday 6th November  Public Holiday  

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gone home since last óThe Wattleô 
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